
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

of the Southdown Sheep Society
held at Goodwood, Chichester, West Sussex, PO18 0PX

on Saturday August 6th 2016
PRESENT

Mr Jim Cresswell, President, in the Chair, and 75 members and friends.

APOLOGIES

Alan Mummery, Gillian Herbert, Elaine & Tony Baker, Mrs G Helyer, Mrs Lesley Mead, Simon & Jayne Hutley, Sue Thomson, Dylan Williams.
MINUTES
Minutes of the AGM held on held at Scotland Farm, Upland Lane, Hawkley, Hampshire, on Saturday, 22nd August 2015 at 12.00 noon, were previously circulated.

Proposer: P Goldsworthy; Seconder, D Crundwell. The Minutes were unanimously adopted.

FINANCIAL STATEMENT

The audited accounts for the year ending December 31st 2015 were previously circulated. The Honorary Treasurer, Mr Neil Stainthorpe, outlined the main points: total incoming resources for the year were £30711, total expenditure £28022. The total gain for the year was £2489, and the Society remains “in the black”. Total funds at 31/12/2015 amounted to £73921. 
The past year has seen a drop in income by £2341. There has been a continued rise in expenditure, totaling £1109.

We reviewed investments in the light of government stocks maturing in 2015, and these funds were invested in CCLA Charities Fund and the Cambridge & Counties Bank.

The aim is to maintain two years’ worth of funds in the accounts within our reserve.

Currently, funds invested in CCLA total £23880, and in Cambridge & Counties Bank £28085.

The Society has a working business reserve account and business current account with NatWest Bank. Investments remain at an all-time low.

Looking forward, we must anticipate a significant increase in expenditure on 2016 because of the 125th Anniversary celebrations. Membership remains stable, and ram and ewe lamb registrations remain buoyant.
The adoption of the accounts was proposed by G Ryves Webb, Seconder A Woollard. All in favour.

ANNUAL REPORT OF COUNCIL

Mr Jonathan Long, Chairman of Council, presented his report:
“Good afternoon ladies and gentlemen, it gives me great pleasure to welcome you to the Society’s annual general meeting in this the Society’s 125th year.

That our breed has sustained itself and evolved over the last 125 years under the auspices of our Society is testament to a great many breeders both past and present. I would ask that you join me in a moment’s silence to remember all those who have gone before us, particularly those we have lost in the 25 years since the Society’s centenary celebrations in 1991.

The Society today is at arguably its strongest point in modern history. Membership now stands at more than 360, with our members spread across the length and breadth of the UK and beyond. The Society and its council are grateful for the continued support of members in its activities to promote and further the breed.

On the registrations front total registrations for 2015 were 2296, up from 1857 in 2014. This increase is of course pleasing to see, but I would urge all members to continue to consider the number of rams being registered, with supply clearly outstripping demand again at recent sales.

Over the last 12 months much has been done in connection with this weekend’s 125th anniversary celebrations and I would like to congratulate all those members who have exhibited in today’s National Show. Entries were at record levels and the quality I’m sure you’ll agree was exceptional throughout. The prizewinners will be mentioned later during the trophy presentation, so I’ll spare the details now.

Looking back over the past 12 months we have welcomed new members to council and bid farewell to others. Notably we welcomed Jessica Cross and Tim Morris to council, while both Justin Harmer and Stephen Humphrey stood down. Both of the latter have stood for election again today, the results of which will follow later. Elizabeth Sargent has decided not to seek re-election this year and we thank her for her time over the last three years and wish her and her young family well.

As you will expect much of the activity this year has centred around the anniversary, but alongside this the council has, through its Communications Working Group, undertaken some rebranding, with a new Society logo being implemented across all media, the Society Year Book changing format to A4 and the Society’s new website nearing completion. It has been a challenging task to undertake such work and I thank all those involved for their time and input.

Looking outwards the success of the breed both in the show ring and at sales has continued to attract interest from both pedigree and commercial breeders and I commend all those breeders who have taken the time and effort to present their sheep at shows this summer. It takes a huge amount of effort and organisation to present sheep to the highest standard and it is pleasing to see a number of breeders enjoying success at shows across the country. 
During the year the Society has had a presence at both South Sheep and the Sheep Event, with many commercial enquiries received at both events and positive reports coming back from those already using the breed. This type of hands on promotion does not come without effort and I thank those breeders who took the time to assist with this for the benefit of the breed.

The Society’s annual flock competition was won by the Spratton flock of the Hawtin family, long time supporters of both the Society and the flock competition. My congratulations go to all who took part and I would encourage all members to consider entering the flock competition, it is a truly unique chance to showcase your flock in its home environment. 

Casting a glance back over the last 25 years there are many members and families who have remained loyal to the breed and one of those is the Whitcombe family. It is with some degree of sadness that I note that the family have taken the difficult decision to part with their last Southdowns in recent weeks. As many will know the adult portion of the flock came here to Goodwood last autumn and the remaining shearling ewes have now been sold en-bloc to Will Morton for his Blackfriar flock, Lincolnshire. As someone who has grown up with the Green Cross and latterly the Southern Cross flock being a constant it will strange not to see at least one member of the Whitcombe family involved with the breed.

We must now consider the challenges facing our breed over the next 25 years and undoubtedly these include the wider challenges facing the whole agricultural industry in a post-Brexit era. Exactly what our industry will look like in 25 years’ time is unclear, but I am confident the Society and the breed will have even larger role to play than it does now. 

It is down to us as breeders to shape the breed to ensure it remains fit for purpose and to ensure the Society remains a welcoming, open organisation for the benefit of all members. The Society provides a focal point for our activities and I cannot thank our secretary, Gail, enough for the time and effort she puts in on our behalf, often going far above and beyond the call of duty to ensure things run smoothly.”
PRESIDENT 2015/2016
Mr Lindsay Dane was welcomed as the incoming President. He stated that it was a great honour to have been appointed President. He reminisced that his first sheep had been purchased from Hugh and Mary Clark of the Moulton Flock. Mr & Mrs Clark subsequently visited and urged him to exhibit at the Suffolk Show. He recalled too the helpfulness of the secretary at the time, Clive Pritchard and he thanked the current secretary for her efforts and commitment. He concluded by stating that it was indeed an honour to take on the Presidency and follow in the footsteps of Jim Cresswell, one of the most eminent shepherds and flockmasters of our era.
A vote of thanks was recorded to the retiring President, Mr Jim Cresswell, and he was appointed a Vice President of the Society. 

Mr Cresswell expressed his thanks to the Society for the enjoyable year he had spent as President. He looked back on 60 years of shepherding, recalling that in his early association with the breed there were fewer than 50 flocks and the Southdown was very much a rare breed. Today there are over 300 flocks and “some real good sheep”. He urged breeders to maintain the breed’s best qualities, namely good fleshing and a good back end. He concluded by urging all breeders to work hard to convince commercial sheep keepers of the merit of using Southdown rams on ewe lambs.
COUNCIL ELECTION

Six seats were available for election and seven nominations had been correctly received. 
Following a paper vote, and taking in to account correctly submitted proxy votes, the result of the vote was as follows:


Justin Harmer

31 votes
Stephen Humphrey
37 votes

Alexandra Long

17 votes

Jonathan Long

23 votes

Les Newman

31 votes

Nicole Peart

26 votes

Dylan Williams

30 votes

The following members were duly elected as members of Council: S Humphrey, L Newman, J Harmer, D Williams, N Peart and J Long. Mrs Alexandra Long was thanked for the service given to the Council over many years.
OPEN DISCUSSION

Graham Ryves-Webb asked for more detail about the problems on the web site.  Jonathan Long gave some more information, explaining that the current site was hacked and minimum work had been done to make it functional albeit not looking right; the delay on new website partly due to contractor not performing as promised but also due to the Chairman and Secretary having to prioritise the Anniversary events.

Brian Glaves raised a question about the cost of registering shearlings versus ewe lambs when one cannot tell in the first year how they will turn out.  The Chairman replied that Council had considered it recently and had agreed no change, but it would be put to Council again.

PRESENTATION OF TROPHIES

A trophy had been gifted to the Society by the family of the late Hugh and Mary Clark. This trophy is the Chairman and President’s trophy, awarded to a member in recognition of an outstanding contribution to the Southdown Sheep Society. The winner in the Anniversary Year is Mr Nick Page.

Trophies were presented by Her Grace, The Duchess of Richmond.
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